
 
 

 
 

District of Columbia Government 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Box 75115 
Washington, DC 20013 

 

 
 
 
January 11, 2019 
  
Mr. Jeff Marootian 
Director 
District Department of Transportation 
55 M Street SE, Suite 400 
Washington, DC 20003 
 
Re: ANC6A requests residential parking only signage on 1000 Block of F Street NE, 800 

block 8th Street NE and 1300 block of Maryland Avenue NE 
 
Dear Director Marootian: 
 
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on January 10, 2019, our 
Commission voted 7-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to support a 
residential petition for Residential Parking Permit designation for the 1000 block of 10th 
Street NE, the 900 block of 9th Street NE, and the 1300 block of Maryland Avenue NE.  
Petitions from residents of these blocks of F Street and 8th Street NE, which have already 
been submitted to DDOT, are attached.  
 
These blocks already have Residential Parking Permit requirements and are adjacent to 
blocks that have long participated in the Resident Only Parking program.  We appreciate 
that DDOT is again willing to process applications such as these.  We strongly support 
these applications and urge DDOT to address these requests soon given that both petitions 
were initially submitted months ago. 
 
Thank you for giving great weight to the recommendation of ANC 6A. Should you wish to 
discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at 
PhilANC6A@gmail.com or ANC6A Chair Amber Gove at AmberANC6A@gmail.com. 
 
On behalf of the Commission, 

 
Phil Toomajian 
Vice Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
 
 
Attachments: Petitions for Residential Permit Parking  

                                                           
1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoo.com, 
ANC-6A and NewHillEast yahoogroups, on the Commission’s website, and through print advertisements 
in the Hill Rag. 
 


